SKAMANIA COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT NO. 4

10042 WASHOUGAL RIVER ROAD WASHOUGAL, WASHINGTON 98671
PHONE (360)837-3420 FAX (360)837-3167

COMMISSIONERS MEETING
June 12, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm. Commissioners Tim Young, Dennis Gogolski and Bob Rohrick were
present as well as Chief Fuller and Asst. Chief Foxworthy. The meeting was also available virtually for any member
of the public who would like to attend. The agenda was approved. The minutes from the last meeting were
amended and approved. The treasurer and auditor reports were reviewed. The checking and payroll bank accounts
were reviewed.

Respiratory illness update:

e Commissioner Young handed out graphs showing the spread of respiratory illnesses.

e It was noted that all the numbers were low except for the COVID 19 hospital visits which were up a bit.
Energy Report:

e The report showed usage in normal ranges for this time of year.
Site improvements - training pad:
e Chief Fuller, Commissioner Young, McNealy Excavating and Randy Sanders from RSS Architecture met to
discuss the construction of the pad.
® McNealy will be providing the specs and the work will begin on Monday, June 16™
e They will locate the neighbor’s water line and move it if needed.
Western Skamania County Service Complex (aka Living quarters):
e Superintendent Ann Leuders told Chief Fuller that the grant funds may be available by May of 2026.
e Before the funds are available, Chief Fuller will receive an email from the State requesting certain documents
which he will provide.
Naked Falls:
e Chief Fuller contacted Fire Marshall Bell to see if the site had a camp host for this year (as it is nearing fire
season) and the Marshall said they did not.
e Commissioner Young said he would send an email to the Marshall stating the need for a camp host at the
site in accordance with the Conditional Use Permit.

Good of the Order: We will be hosting a community meeting here at Station 1 with Underwood Conservation
District, the Skamania Co. Sheriff’s Office and Washington State Dept. of Natural Resources in attendance. It will
be on June 25" at 6pm and we will discuss the importance of fire safety. We will participate in the Independence
Day parade at 11am from the Cape Horn School to the American Legion Hall and toss candy provided by the
Auxiliary.

Vouchers totaling $24,165.48 were approved and signed by the Commission.
Payroll totaling $4,375.17 was approved and signed by the Commission.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20pm by Commissioner Young.
Approval date:




